ECKO Committee Meeting 
Wednesday 30th June 2021
Present: 
Ross Lilley (RL) (Chair), Alan Partridge (AP) (Treasurer), Jan Kersel (JK), 
Andy Dale (AD), Andrea Lines (AL), Diane Mailer (DM), John McLuckie (JM).
Apologies:   Ruari Cottier (RC).
	Item
	Detail
	Outcome
	Action

	1
	Welcome
	· RL welcomed everybody to the Zoom meeting
	    

	2
	Minutes from meeting on 5th May
	· Minute of 5th May meeting was approved by RL and seconded by AP.
	

	3
	Matters arising
	· RL thanked everyone for their help in running a successful event at Creag Mhic.  RL also thanked JK for her work in running the sessions for Cubs earlier in June and suggested that similar activities could be repeated with other groups.
	

	4
	Covid guidance update and implications
	· RL said that Argyll is still in Level 1 so up to 1000 people are permitted at our events.

· AL said that Oban is still on high alert but nothing has changed with regard to updates from SOA.

· RL said that the club will continue to follow the same procedures for local events.
	

	5
	Club Development Officer update
	· JK said that June has been incredibly busy and that her key deliverables reports is to be circulated.

· Much of the month has been spent planning the sessions for the Cubs, particularly with regard to Covid requirements.  The success of the sessions has generated ideas for family groups and others starting in September.  

· JK thanked everyone who assisted with the Cubs’ sessions and thanks were received from Cubs leader Susannah Hughes.
· Training materials for SWAT were prepared at 3TD levels for Creag Mhic and there was close liaison with Johnny the farm manager.  The SWAT and event reports are now on the club website.

· The Foundation Coaching course starts the first week in July and the tutor has emailed JK the course details.  8 EckO members are taking the 4-week course.

· Sarah Dunn has been in touch with JK regarding support for Roanne to run family days in September.

· JK would like feedback on the duration and frequency of training from September with agreement on manageable delegation of workloads.
· The Development Team at SOA and other clubs are interested in the CDO role and the work JK has been carrying out.  There may be a question over how SportScotland will view the targets in light of Covid impacts.

· John and Suse Coon will develop a Yellow/White course for the woodland garden at Ardkinglas.

· JK reported that quite a few visitors have been using MapRun including the TOC at Glen Nant.

· RL asked if PDFs are still available as the website update has removed these.  JK is working through this issue and said that MapRuns and PDFs are available on the SOA website.  JK will speak to Dave Bleazard regarding the availability of maps in Outside Edge.

· JK added that old ROMPs/TOCs could be made into PDFs for training and felt that leaving TOCs out over the summer would be a good idea.
· JK suggested getting together in the Autumn to discuss the format of mapping workshops.  RL added that John Coon, Max Holloway and Finlo may also be interested in mapping.

· Funding may be available through Live Argyll for ladies on the coaching course.

· JK said that an invitation from Active Schools has led to a 1.5-hour taster session for teachers in September.

· Score has been in touch with JK to identify a family for a magazine spotlight feature.  JK felt the Cottiers would be a good example and RL agreed that they would be very suitable.
	All
JK

	6
	Club hut
	· RL reported that planning permission for the hut has been received and the Mountain Rescue Team and preparing the site to enable the vegetation to be cut back. Agreement has been reached with the rugby club to increase the base size and use concrete instead of hardcore.
· RL said that some of the pavilion committee are requesting information on what is happening on the site, despite having been briefed previously.

· RL added that the contractor will hopefully prepare the ground and lay the base in late July and the hut company will then come in during August to build the hut. 

· Live Argyll are aware of the situation given that the funding will require to be spent during the current financial year.
	

	7
	Local activities restarting in September
	· RL said the plan is to get the Autumn series going.  The TOC format works well with an event at the end of the month based around coaching.

· JK wasn’t sure about having coaching and an event on the same day and felt they should be on separate days or split into morning and afternoon.

· RL said the next meeting should take place before September to agree a template of activities for each month.

· AL said that she liked the coaching and competing once a month format to test out the new skills.  AL added that having coaching and an event on the same day can be tiring for some.
· JK said there could me MapRuns/ROMPs printed for use straight after coaching sessions.

· RL said it would be good to keep separate senior and junior groups for coaching.

· JK suggested offering beginners’ coaching for a couple of months, followed by two months of TD 3 and two months of TD 4/5.  RL felt there should be something offered for all TD levels at each session and said further discussion would be needed.

· DM said that being able to practice new skills after coaching sessions made the travelling more worthwhile.

· RL said that it would be useful for adults to develop the STAR awards skills set progression.

· JK said that the club could launch a family fun event in September using the same exercises developed for the Cubs, with new members invited to a club social with some coaching involving those on the Foundation course.

· RL agreed that it would be good to offer a course similar to the sessions offered to Cubs, to allow skills to develop over a couple of sessions.

· JK said that Dave Bleazard has courses planned for the postponed event at Inverawe.

· JK asked if anyone would like to volunteer to discuss coaching dates.  RL and AL agreed after the 6 Days, JK would also meet Gill Berrow and RL felt that Carol and Susannah may also be interested.
· JK highlighted that the club has 30 juniors so would be good to have a structured progression in place.
	

	8
	6 Days update and club involvement
	· RL said that the 6 Days Board and the SOA Board have unanimously agreed to go ahead.  If Argyll and Lochaber are still in Level 1, the field will be split into three days each.
· The current guidance allows for 1000 competitors per day, however if the level drops to zero, 2500+ competitors will be allowed per day.

· RL highlighted that there are still ancillary and reputational considerations to having a large number of people gathered together, however 90% of those who have signed up want to go ahead.

· AL said that the greater risk would be in any post-event socialising, given the nature of the Delta variant.

· RL said the biggest issue will be in the car park area however marshals will be in place to control that element.

· AL hoped that young people would take up the opportunity of drop-in vaccination centres.

· RL said that consideration is now being given to what is needed for each day and added that EckO members may be needed for specific jobs on specific days.  RL will approach individuals should any requests be received.

· JK felt it may be complicated to split the participants into 3 days each.

· RL said that ESOC is the main organising club for Day 1 at Ardchattan and he will be the Assistant Controller.
	RL

	9
	Treasurer update
	· AP outlined the club finances including income from Glen Nant and Creag Mhic events and outgoings to the CDO and for the website.
	

	10
	Membership update
	· AP reported that as of June 30th, 20 members are registered through BOF and 78 through SOA.

· AP felt that the Autumn series and the 6 Days could help increase the club membership.
	

	11
	Mapping update
	· AP and AD will take forward this area as an ongoing action.
· Mapping workshops and claiming funding will be discussed at the next meeting in August.
	AD/AP

	12
	Coaching and Junior development
	· AL said that those on the coaching course will need a new or updated PVG for orienteering and this will be discussed with Fiona at SOA given the SOA website isn’t functioning correctly.
· AL added that the gold standard for the club would be to have two child protection officers
	AL

	13
	Volunteer development
	· RL said that the plan for events and coaching will feed into what volunteer roles are required for the Autumn series and beyond.
	

	14
	AOCB
	· JK asked if Facebook and the EckO website were worthwhile in terms of engagement.
· JM suggested looking at analytics for both to compare similar news items.

· JK will look at Facebook analytics and AP will liaise with Paul Frost regarding the website and any analytics relating to Mailchimp.

· AP said that the event entry form will be turned into a Google form to aid the entry process.
· It was noted that AP has been nominated for the Argyll and Bute volunteer of the year for his services to EckO.
	JK/AP

AP

	15
	DONM
	Next Committee Meeting  

Date: Wednesday 18/08/21 

Time:  7:30   

Venue: Via Zoom
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